Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
May 18, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance; Rich Dudley, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Rick Upton, Pam Karr and Monique Mullis.
We did not have a quorum so the group met informally.  No votes were taken.
Treasurer’s Report

$10,773.38 is the current balance.   This includes the grant received from EPYCS.  We’ve had 2 renewals and 3 new members since we last met.
Old Business
The minutes from the April 2006 meeting will be reviewed and voted on at the next meeting. 

Grant Writing:   Monique wrote up a grant for the Bar Association for materials for a Junior Ranger program.  Rick brought some info from Balance Bar we may want to pursue for land purchase funds.
Friends Sponsored Events:  The moonlight hike is to be held June 7 at 6:30.  We will meet at the main entrance of the park.  It will be potluck with the Friends providing fried chicken and drinks.  Rick we email a notice to the membership and have them RSVP to the O’Hare’s.  They will be asked to bring a chair and a side dish to share.  We will include info on the hike, such that it will be a moderate hike about 3 -4 miles.  
Land Purchase:  TOPS is having the top of the mountain appraised and apparently they will include the Newman property in that appraisal.  Jim has more details on that.  
Park Ranger update
Construction is going well.  The trailhead comfort station is almost done.
There is a meeting on May 31st to discuss the possibility of an Archery Range at the South end of the park.  The meeting will be held at the main office on Sinton Rd. in the classroom.
Rich has hired 2 seasonal rangers, Jason and Danielle.  They are in training this week.

Rich indicated the hope is that the camper services building and maintenance shop will be underway by July.
Rich passed around some pictures of what the cabins could look like and possible floor plans.  The cabins were originally going to cost $6 million – that cost has increased to $13 million.  

Monique gave a report on the Volunteer program that is getting underway.  She has had 2 open houses and hikes and tours of the park for interested volunteers.  She is in the process of seeing who is still interested and checking references.  June 11 and 14 will be the first training sessions. 
Other
Next meeting will be June.15, 2006.
